
 

 

During 2021-2022, all principals, teachers, paraprofessionals and other support professionals have 

engaged in staff development. 

 

Q Comp 

Teachers participated in planned Q Comp study and evaluation groups organized by topic, grade level or 

subject area.  Some study was organized with principals. Q Comp details are included in the 2022 Q 

Comp Annual Report that was presented at the June 27, 2022 school board meeting. 

 

 

EnVOY - Catalyst 

Principals Jon Klippenes and Jeff Erickson identified EnVOY, a collection of management techniques 

that “preserves the relationship between teacher and student.”  It emphasizes strategic nonverbal 

communication to cut verbiage and engage the student. It requires teacher training followed by 

observation and peer coaching. The principals are planning for expanded staff training and follow-up. 

There was a 2nd year cohort that started last summer.  They will continue to use this is a focus K-8 in the 

district. 

 

Annandale Elementary School 

AES not only has worked on training teachers with Catalyst they have used the concepts with 

Paraprofessionals in the district.  Principal Klippenes and Dean Woodford have plans to continue that 
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work with Paraprofessionals on a monthly bases.  They conducted a training with Catalyst for recess 

interventions and tips.  Their plan is to continue training paraprofessionals in this area for classroom 

support. 

 

Principal Klippenes has also worked with his staff to training them in small group guided reading.  This is 

done with the help of two professionals Mr Klippenes has brought in for the trainings.  All teachers have 

been trained in this process.  Now Mr. Klippenes will work with the teachers that are on the observation 

schedule to show proficiency in the area of guided reading. 

 

Annandale Middle School 

AMS literacy interventions and teacher coaching were supported by Victoria Beckman, A& I Coordinator 

Equity.  AMS Math interventions, co-teaching, and teacher coaching were supported by Jake 

Schaunaman, math teacher.  The district has hired a new gifted and talented specialist for the 2022-23 

school year. 

 

Principal Jeff Erickson, with advice from Jon Meinke, Director of Curriculum and Testing, guided 

teachers in studying Minnesota Academic Standards and in establishing Safety Net Standards.  These 

subject area standards are statements of the must-haves each student should achieve by grade level at the 

end of the school year.  During staff meetings, teachers identified and organized the safety net standards 

and adjusted instruction as needed.   

 

Annandale High School 

Principal Steve Scherber planned for each subject department to deliver models of formative assessment 

during AHS staff meetings. Teachers gave group presentations of methods to embed formative 

assessment in ongoing lesson delivery.  The purpose is engagement and measurement of student 

participation and success.   

 

Mr. Scherber has continued his work with staff in the area of standards.  Departments were given time to 

look over their standards and map where and when the standards were taught during the school year.  

Emphasis was spent on how we teach the standards not just checking a box from the state. 

 

 

 


